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Welcome back to all our staff, student and families. 
We hope you have had a relaxing and enjoyable 
holiday. 
A special welcome to all families new to our school 
community. May your years at Our Lady of Lourdes 
be a time of joy.  
 
Prayer  
Grant us, Lord our God, 
that we may honour you with all our mind, 
and love everyone in truth of heart. 
Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, 
who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy 
Spirit, 
one God, for ever and ever. Amen. 
Ref: Liturgyhelp.com 

 
Ash Wednesday 10th February 
Parents, relatives and friends 
are invited to our Ash 
Wednesday Mass and 
Liturgy. 
9.15am Mass - Years 3 to 6 
12pm Liturgy – Kindergarten to Year 2 
 
Beginning School Year Mass 9.15am 
On Thursday, 11th February we will celebrate the 
feast of Our Lady of Lourdes and the beginning of 
the new school year. All parents, relatives and 
friends are invited to attend as we acknowledge our 
new students and new staff members.  
 
Altar Servers 
Congratulations to these students who were installed 
as altar servers at the end of 2015. 
Sophie Alliston   Mariana Rebaza 
Lauryn Thomas   Elle Younes 
Marcus Younes   Kristian Younes 
Elias Tannous   Stephanie Huo 
Maddison Starkey  Giovanni Sergi 
Raymond Draybi 

School Assembly 
Our first whole school assembly will be held on 
Tuesday, 16th February at 2.20pm in the church. At 
this assembly, we will officially welcome our new 
students and teachers to our school community. All 
are welcome to attend. 

 
Blessed are the 
merciful, for they 
will be shown 
mercy. 
 
 

World Youth Day will be held in Krakow, Poland 
July 25 – 31, 2016. 
Our Lady of Lourdes is pleased to announce that 
Miss Jaymi Winters, our Year 2 teacher, will be 
attending World Youth Day in Krakow, Poland. 
Millions of young people will be joining Pope 
Francis for an encounter with Jesus in this week-long 
event. 
All pilgrims are expected to pay more than a third of 
their overall pilgrimage costs. Your assistance would 
be greatly appreciated by supporting them in their 
fundraising efforts. Raffle tickets will be sent home 
next week and we ask that you support Jaymi, and all 
pilgrims, in raising funds to help cover costs of this 
pilgrimage. We encourage you to purchase these 
tickets to help deepen the formation, faith 
development and leadership of our young people. 
World Youth Day is now the largest regular 
gathering of young people in the world. 
The raffle will be drawn on Palm Sunday/World 
Youth Day 2016. 
Please return all sold ticket butts and unsold 
ticket books of raffle tickets by Friday 19th 
February. 
 
Welcome 
We welcome Fr Zvonimir Gavranovic to our Parish.  
We hope his time here is an enjoyable one. 
 
Welcome to the Maronite Community 
We welcome members of the Maronite Community 
who began celebrating weekly Mass, according to 
the Maronite Rite, at Our lady of Lourdes church 
each Sunday evening at 6.00pm.  Mons Shora Maree 
who is the administrator of the Hills Maronite Parish 
will usually be the celebrant of the Mass. 
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Welcome BBQ 
The OLOL Parent Group & Social Committee would 
like to invite all new students and their families to 
attend a “Welcome” BBQ on Friday, 5th February at 
6.30pm, in the upper learning centre area (outside). 
This evening is to welcome our 2016 Kindergarten 
children as well as other new students and families to 
our school. This is a perfect opportunity to get to 
know other families within our school community. 
So please, bring your picnic blanket or chairs and 
join us for an enjoyable evening, we look forward to 
seeing you there!  
 
Family Mass 
A special welcome to our new community members. 
May your years at Our Lady of Lourdes be a time of 
joy and excitement. 
All new families are invited to the 9.30am Parish 
Mass on Sunday, 7th February. Please mark this 
important date in your diary. 
 
Sympathy 
Our thoughts and prayers are with 
the Puletua family on the death of 
Mrs Puletua’s mother, grandmother 
to Stella (2P) and Noah (KN). 
 
Congratulations 
Congratulations to Mrs Zarb and her 
husband Jake on the birth of a baby boy, 
Mason William. Mrs Zarb and Mason 
are both well. 
 
Morning Assembly 
Parents are very welcome to stay for morning prayer 
at 8.55am.  It is important that the whole community 
pauses to listen to the Word. 
 
School Terms 2014 
Term 1:  Friday 29/01/16 - Friday 08/04/16 
Term 2:  Tuesday 26/04/15 - Friday 1/07/16 
Term 3:  Monday  18/07/16 - Friday 23/9/16 
Term 4: Tuesday 10/10/16 - Tuesday 20/12/16 
 
School Hours 
In 2015, many children arrived after the morning bell 
on a regular basis and missed valuable lessons. Part 
absences are noted on the roll which is an official 
record of absences.  It would be appreciated if 
routine dental appointments etc. could be made 
outside of school hours. Parents must accompany 
late children to the  office to sign the late register. 
 
Office Hours 
The office is open from 8.30am until 
3.30pm Monday to Friday. 
 

Afternoon Dismissal 
Children will remain in class until they are collected 
by parents. If details change, ie parents organize a 
grandparent/friend etc to call for the children, then a 
note must be sent to the class teacher. 
Walkers, bus and after school care children are 
permitted to leave the classroom. In the interests of 
safety, boys and girls are not to wait at the school 
gates. This area is unsupervised and unsafe. 
 
 
Morning Supervision 
The gates of the parish site will not be opened until 
8.30am. Parents are therefore advised that there will 
be NO ACCESS to school before that time. 
If you need to drop off your child earlier in order to 
arrive at work on time, it is your responsibility to 
arrange a placement with the Child Care Centre. For 
access to the Before and After School Care the gate 
near the hall will remain opened, however, only 
children booked in may use this entry. For 
information and bookings please phone 1300 553 
583. 
 
Attendance Register 
An Attendance Register is a legal document that 
records your child’s attendance at school.  Please 
note that if your child is absent from school, signed, 
written notification must be sent to the class teacher.  
Short absences do not require a phone call to the 
office. A new legal requirement has been put in 
place for schools. When parents are planning to take 
their children out of school for holidays or family 
circumstances for 10 days or more, they need apply 
in writing. The principal may grant permission in 
writing for this leave.  
 
Emergencies 
If your child is involved in an emergency situation, it 
is vital that we have access to accurate, up-to-date 
information.  If you have changed your address, 
email or phone number recently, please forward the 
details to the office as a matter of urgency. 
 
 
Bus Supervision 
The procedure for after-school bus supervision is: 
 Teachers on bus duty will walk children across 

Windsor Rd or Oakland Ave (bus children and 
walkers). 

 The teacher on duty will only supervise those 
students who catch a bus at the bus stop on either 
side of Windsor Rd. 

 This supervision will stop at 3.45pm and students 
remain at the bus stop, unsupervised, until the 
bus arrives. 

 



Opal Bus Passes 
To be eligible for a school opal card students need to 
live a minimum distance away from their school: 
Years K-2—There is no minimum distance 
Years 3-6— 1.6 km straight line distance or 2.9 km 
walking distance or further. 
Who needs to apply 
An application is needed if  your child has not had a 
travel pass before or if you have changed address. 
How to apply 
Step 1 
Complete the application at transportnsw.info/school
-students 
Step 2 
Print, sign and date the completed application, then 
submit it to the school office for endorsement. 
Step 3 
The endorsed application will then be sent from the 
school office to Transport for NSW. Once approved, 
the School Opal card will be sent to the address 
provided on the application. 
 
Peanut Allergy 
Our school endeavours to be a peanut-free school as 
we still have students who display varying degrees of 
allergic reactions.  We would ask that children DO 
NOT bring peanut butter, Nutella or products 
containing nuts to school. 
 
Medication 
Unless on the advice of a doctor, children are not to 
carry medication AT ANY TIME as this could 
accidentally fall into the wrong hands.  Parents 
whose children require regular medication are to 
complete forms (available from office) and supply to 
the school, in writing, clear instructions regarding 
dosage and time to be administered.  If your doctor 
has recommended that your child carry asthma 
medication e.g. puffer, please write a note to the 
class teacher.  Parents of children with other medical 
conditions are asked to liaise with the school. 
Please note that the school does not provide 
‘Panadol’.  Should your child require pain relief, you 
will be contacted to collect him/her or, alternatively, 
you may bring medication and administer it yourself. 
If your child suffers from asthma and you have not 
completed a Student Asthma Record sheet, please 
contact the school office. 
The school will provide Stingose for bites and stings. 
Please notify us in writing if you do not wish us to 
use this cream. 
 
Sport/Music 
Primary PE/Music Monday 
Infants PE/Music  Wednesday 
Exceptions:  3BP Music Wednesday   
                     3S PE Wednesday  
 
Information Evenings 

Information Evenings 
In the coming weeks, class teachers will conduct 
sessions to inform parents about curriculum matters 
and organizational details. The dates are listed 
below: 

Tuesday, 9th February Kindergarten, 6.00pm 
     Year 5, 6.30pm 
     Year 6, 7.00pm 
Thursday, 11th February Year 1, 6.00pm 
     Year 3, 6.30pm 
     Year 2, 7.00pm 
Tuesday, 16th February Year 4, 6.00pm   

If your child has a particular problem which you 
want to discuss with the class teacher, it is important 
to make a time before or after school.  Due to time 
constraints on the information evenings, the teachers 
will not be able to engage in lengthy discussions 
regarding your child’s progress. 
On these evenings, children are asked not to engage 
in unsupervised games on the playground. 
 
School Fees 
Schools Fee invoices are currently being prepared. 
Families should receive their invoices by end of 
Week 3. 
 
Library News  
The Library will re-open for borrowing on Monday, 
8th February. All children must have a library bag 
to borrow books. These are available at the uniform 
shop. 
 
Newsletter Items  
Families are encouraged to advise the office by 
Monday of any items of interest for the weekly 
school newsletter e.g. birth notices.  The newsletter 
is compiled on Tuesday and will be emailed on 
Friday. 
 
Child Protection 
Before parents are able to help in the classroom or 
accompany their child’s class on an excursion or 
sporting events, work in the canteen, uniform shop 
etc, they must complete the online training. 
Module is available at: 
http://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/asp/
volunteerscpmodule/index.asp 
The module is valid for a period of 2 years. 
Therefore, if your training has not expired please 
disregard this message. New parents must complete 
the online child protection information.  
ALL parent volunteers MUST also have a 
'Working With Children Check'. Please go 
to www.kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au, click on the blue 
square with a gold star "Start Here" and follow the 
prompts. 
This check is free for volunteers and lasts 5 years. 



Swimming Carnival -  
Year 2 to Year 6 
The school swimming carnival will be 
held on Monday 8th February. A note 
will be sent home with students from 
Year 3 to Year 6 and also the children in Year 2 who 
are 8 or turning 8 in 2016. 
 
Executive for 2016 
Principal: Mr Haskins 
Assistant Principal: Mr Battikha 
Religious Education Coordinator: 
 Mrs Peters 
Coordinators: Mrs Bryant 
 Mrs Neylan 
 Mrs Drumond 
KN: Mrs Neylan  
KS: Miss Scott 
1D: Mrs De Celis 
1H: Mrs Harris 
2P: Mrs Pollard 
2W: Miss Winters 
3BP: Mrs Burns/Mrs Powell  
3S: Ms Sant 
4A: Mrs Anisse 
4D: Mrs Drumond 
5C: Mrs Conn 
5F: Mrs Fox  
6M: Mrs McAllister 
6P: Mrs Peters, Mrs Little 
 

Library: Mrs Bryant 
Co-ordinator Release: Mrs Little 
Learning Support/ 
Reading Recovery: Mrs Daines 
Teacher’s Aides: Mrs Banks 
 Mrs Ryall 
PE: Miss Boulos  
Music: Mrs Barber 
 Mrs Pearson 
 

Secretaries: Mrs Attard 
 Mrs Quinn 
 Ms Borg 
 

Maintenance: Mr David Robinson 
 

Cleaning:       2G Cleaning 
 
 
Petite Pupils Playgroup 
Petite Pupils Playgroup for 
children 0-5 meets each Tuesday 
from 9-11am in the parish hall. 
New members are welcome! 
It is a great way to meet other 
children and parents who also 
attend the school. 
Enquiries to Priscilla 0403 616 989, Evelyn 0487 
232 322 or Jennifer 0403 089 010. 

Canteen 
The canteen will reopen on Monday, 1st February, 
2016. The roster and menu are  attached and has a 
few holes in it. If you can help out at the canteen 
please contact Carol on 0414 580 984 asap. 
Mondays and Wednesdays at least one person is 
needed but Fridays (being the busiest) at least 2-3 are 
required. 
Thank you for your support! 
 
School Uniforms 
Our uniform supplier is Oz Fashions. The price list 
and order form are on our website and there is also a 
copy attached to this email. 
Parents can order uniforms directly from Oz 
Fashions, and they will deliver your order directly to 
our school. 
Please do not send orders to the school.  Send 
order forms directly to Oz Fashions. 
Please note: 
All our school's uniform requirements should be 

purchased from Oz Fashions.  When buying 
a new blue shirt (both long and short sleeves) our 
school emblem is now embroidered on the pocket.  

Long sleeved polo shirts and track suits for winter 
are optional. 

Contact details: Address - 
115-127 Parramatta Road, Granville. 2142 
Website: www.ozfashions.com.au 
Phone Elle 0421 216 414 

 

SCHOOL EVENTS 

February 
Fri 5th 

 
6.30pm P&F BBQ New Families 

Sun 7th Mass for Kinder and new families 
9:30am  All families welcome 

Mon 8th School Swimming Carnival Yrs 2-6 

Tues 9th Parent Information Night 
Year 5, 6.30pm 
Kinder, 6.30pm 
Year 6, 7.00pm 

Thurs 11th  
 

Parent Information Night 
Year 1, 6.00pm 
Year 3, 6.30pm 
Year 2, 7.00pm 
Our Lady of Lourdes Feast Day   
9:15 Mass K-6 

Tues 16th Parent Information Night 
Year 4, 6.00pm 

Wed 18th  9:30 am Years 3-6 Ash Wednesday Mass       
K-2  12:00pm  liturgy 



Extra-Curricular Activities – Sport News 
 

Welcome back OLOL sport fans! I hope you all have had a fabulously relaxing holiday and are ready 
for the exciting term ahead. Here are a few reminders regarding the first few weeks of sport. 
Swimming Carnival 
Our school Swimming Carnival will be held on Monday, 8th February, at Blacktown Leisure Centre, 
Cnr Stanhope Parkway & Sentry Drive, Stanhope Gardens, commencing at approximately 9.40 am. 
 
Children from Years 3 to 6 will be leaving school by bus at 9.00am and will return to school at 
approximately 2.30pm.  Children in Year 2 who are 8 or turning 8 this year are invited to attend and 
take part in the carnival. 
 
Unfortunately, for children in Year 2 aged 7 years, and 8 year old non swimmers, there will be no 
events, therefore these children will remain at school. 
 
For your child to enter into an event on the day, please go to our school website at http://
www.ololbhills.catholic.edu.au/home and click on Swimming Carnival link down the bottom of the 
home page and fill in your child’s details. An email has also been sent with the link attached. This 
link will close on Tuesday, 2nd February, 2016.  
 
All races are pre-set before the carnival day. The students will have a chance at school to check that 
they have been entered into their correct events on Thursday, 4th February. If any changes need to 
occur, your child needs to inform their classroom teacher immediately. After this check has been 
completed, no more entries or changes will be accepted. 
 
For students in Year 2, you will need to bring to school $14 in an envelope to cover the cost of the bus 
and of entry into the venue. For students in Years 3 to 6, your cost has been billed to your school fees. 
 
A permission note was sent home with your child today (29/01/16) with additional information 
regarding the day. Please return the permission slip to your child’s classroom teacher as soon as 
possible. 
 
Representative Sports – 2016 Year 5 and 6 Students 
 
In Term Four 2015, a note went home to all the previous Year 4 and 5 students regarding registering 
an ‘expression of interest’ for trialling for representative sports in 2016.  
 
It is important to note that these trials are generally for children who display above average ability 
and/or representative experience in their chosen sport. While teams are open in age it is strongly 
recommended that only children of a representative standard in years 5 & 6 in 2016 be invited 
to attend.  
 
Please be aware that registrations for Basketball, Cricket, Softball and Tennis are now closed.  
 
All other registrations will still be open until the 5th February, 2016.  
 
 



 



 



 








